July 13, 2005

Dear Colleague:

Many taxpayers across the nation have floated the government an interest-free loan for years because of the interaction of tax rules on the Alternative Minimum Tax (AMT) and Incentive Stock Options (ISOs).  

AMT was never meant to be a system that forced families to prepay taxes with little expectation of ever being able to use their accumulated credits.   However, in the last few years, many of our constituents have had to pay AMT on the purchase, rather than sale, of employer stock.  These AMT payments were supposed to be credited or rebated as “prepaid” taxes against future normal tax liability.  We now know that for many taxpayers they will probably never get back their prepaid taxes – effectively floating the government an interest-free loan forever.  This is just plain wrong and it should end.  

No one should float an interest free loan to the government forever.   

This bill will fix this inequitable situation by permitting those with AMT credits that are more than 4 years old to begin to rebate them either at 20% per year or at $5,000 per year, whichever is greater.  With this relief, families who have put second mortgages on their homes, cashed out retirement savings, sold assets, and struggled to work out payment plans with the IRS can get their money back and get on with their lives.  

This AMT-ISO situation demonstrates, once again, why we should repeal the AMT altogether, but this particular problem deserves attention now.  Taxpayers would see their prepaid AMT credits returned to them in five years or less – a time horizon that is reassuring to many. 

To join me as an original cosponsor on July 21, or if your staff has questions, please call or email Kathleen Black of my staff (5-4201).

Sincerely,

//s//

Sam Johnson

MEMBER OF CONGRESS
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